SPEED Meeting County Council representatives for Glossop South, 
Jean Wharmby and Glossop North and Rural, George Wharmby.
Wednesday 8th February 2012 
7.30pm 
Charlesworth School, Town Lane, Charlesworth
Minutes
Panel members: Peter Cooper (SPEED Chair); Chris Harbut (Chair of Charlesworth Parish Council); Martin Bell (Chair of Chisworth Parish Council); Jean Wharmby; George Wharmby; Jordan Kelly (Police Community Support Officer) Greg McGill (Police).
1. Welcome and introduction 
Peter Cooper welcomed all attendees, introduced the panel members and described the format for the meeting

2. Role of the Parish and County Council in relation to road safety
George Wharmby described how road safety is the responsibility of Derbyshire County Council who has the remit for public highways and walkways. Footpaths are included under the heading of Rights of Way. The local government structure is as follows
Parish Council 	Borough Council [image: ]County Council [image: ]Government
There are 8 Borough  Councils in Derbyshire. There is a small department of road safety officers with responsibility for legal issues relating to transport systems. The Highways Chief Officer is Ian Stephenson.

Jean Wharmby informed the meeting that the standard letter which was meant for local residents to sign and send to the County Council, detailing road safety concerns, would be counted as one letter, regardless of how many residents signed one. The suggestion was for an on-line petition, which Jean could present to the Cabinet Committee on our behalf. The Cabinet Committee considers agenda items and makes immediate decisions which then need to be submitted to Cabinet for approval.

Jean suggested liaison with the Countryside representatives for bridleways. Jean will be arranging a site visit to the bridleway shortly. Additionally, the criteria for pedestrian crossings has recently changed, so may be an option to consider.

3. Charlesworth Parish Council Road Safety activity	
Chris Harbut described how the Parish Council have no powers over road safety, but can put forward ideas and recommendations. Chris described his personal experience with speeding traffic. The Parish Council work with Derbyshire County Council and the Police. Previous activities of the Parish Council include temporary yellow signs to warn about speeding, pedestrian crossings have been discussed, but crossing placement has been an issue. Chris also provided the history behind having the 40 mile/hour speed zone, which is required to enable the 30 mile/hour speed zone through the village. Chris is interested in hearing people’s ideas to improve road safety.

4. Chisworth Parish Council Road safety activity	
Martin Bell informed the meeting about the Chisworth Parish Council meeting held the previous night. The Parish Council concerns relate to the lack of signage, the change of speed limit from Marple, three weeks ago there were 9 crashes in one day, run off from the fields causing standing water in the roads, poor road surfaces and derestricted speed limit on New Mills Road.
 
5. Update on SPEED activities to date
Alyson Darkins informed the meeting of the name of the newly formed road safety group - SPEED – Safe Pedestrians, Equines, Environment and Drivers. As the community letter will only be counted as one letter, Alyson will look into an e-petition instead.
			
Phil Singleton gave an update on Speedwatch, which has 8 volunteers and works with the police to run one hour sessions with the speed gun. There are 8 sessions booked to the end of March, approximately one per week. Police resources dictate the frequency of sessions. Those caught speeding have their registration number, time and speed of the offence recorded and receive a letter from the police. Phil would welcome any further volunteers. Phil stated he was exploring traffic calming measures from other parts of the country. The Derbyshire County Council Traffic Management Plan aims to reduce the number of people killed or injured on the roads, however, it does not mention horse riders.

Louisa Wilson discussed the petition and informed the meeting that the closing date for return of all the petitions is 11th February 2012.

Louisa continued to inform the meeting of the work relating to signs, pointing out the ‘Quiet Lane’ sign from the highway code. Jean Wharmby stated that the ‘Quiet Lane’ sign was subject to a designated order and that there was only one in the country. Other signs have been costed but there is a need to explore permission for signage in the villages.

An awareness ride/walk/cycle/dog walk is being arranged through Charlesworth on 31st March 2012.

Pat Gould updated the meeting with the negotiations with local land owners, some of whom have donated land to support the linking of bridleways. Jean Wharmby will send Pat the details of the countryside officers, as Derbyshire county Council have responsibility for funding and maintaining bridleways.

6. Police – Speed survey and traffic calming		
Jordan Kelly and Greg McGill work with Phil on Speedwatch. A speed survey has been requested as one hasn’t been done for a number of years, and will take place in March. It will last for one week, 24 hours a day and a data report will be available once analysed. The plan is to place the survey next to the rec, but discussions also suggested additional placements.

7. Question time/discussion						
Areas covered
· 3 spots for speed survey needed and should not be done during school holidays
· Issue with the bridge at the bottom of Woodseats for the bridleway
· Process for progress with changes is too lengthy. Jean Wharmby identified funding as an issue. Additionally, simple signs still require permission and there is a move at present to minimise all road signs as they can be a distraction.
· A 20 mile an hour speed limit through the villages would help
· More speed monitoring is needed
· A strategy is needed, led by the community to challenge the status quo
· Speeding outside schools is noticed regularly
· Suggestion about removing white lines will be piloted in Derbyshire shortly
· Poor quality road surfaces
· Hannah Thompson has registered Charlesworth for the 20 is plenty scheme
· The bypass is needed to reduce the amount of traffic through the villages
· It is possible to have 20 miles an hour on an A road
· Work is already being done in schools with young people. However, is there room for those caught speeding to be involved? Greg McGill to pursue
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The number of lorries and articulated vehicles has increased with the associated impact on road surfaces. Residents can contact SAT NAV companies if this is a problem
· The lack of data on near misses
· Antisocial driving is now an offence and can be reported if evidence is available
· A pedestrian crossing is needed – Jean Wharmby has asked for the new criteria as this now may be possible
· Bollards are already placed in Gamesley, could be an option for Charlesworth and Chisworth
· Pavements periodic
· Putting up registration numbers and speeds as a result of speedwatch may have data protection issues
· Broadbottom is a good example for 20 miles an hour/zebra crossing/speed camera which we could replicate
· Changing priority of traffic lights at Broadbottom to encourage drivers to use main roads
· Attitude of drivers to horses and horse riders
· Advertising the village as a rural area

8. Summary of next steps				
Peter Cooper thanked the panel for attending and informed those present that the next meeting of the SPEED group is on Wednesday 15th February 2012, 7.30pm at Charlesworth Conservative Club. The group would be pleased to have additional representation from residents interested in getting involved and sharing their ideas. There are a number of sub-groups who feed back to the main group. 
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